## Netherlee and Stamperland (NeSt) Community Council Meeting Minutes

## Thursday 21st October 2021 7pm-9pm

## Clarkston Hall – Lesser hall and Zoom

| Agenda Item      | Minute   | Action   |
|------------------|--|----------|
| 1.Welcome,       | Present  |          |
| members present  | Bob Shaw (BS), Victoria Pearson (VP), Siobhan          |          |
| and apologies    | McGuinness (SM), Martin Armitage (MA), David           |          |
|                  | McDonald (DM), Katie Pragnell (KP), Bill Considine     |          |
|                  | (BC), Margaret Corrie (MC), Catriona Milosevic (CM),   |          |
|                  | Duncan Scott (DS), James Boyle (JB), Graham Keany      |          |
|                  | (GK), Bronwen Livingston (BL).                         |          |
|                  | Apologies  |          |
|                  | Padraig O'Duffin, Andrew Morrison, Pamela Kinloch,     |          |
|                  | Joanna Teuton, John Boyle, Cllr Lafferty, Cllr Miller  |          |
|                  | In Attendance  |          |
|                  | Anne Currie, Evelyn Gibson, Cllr A Ireland, K Oswald   |          |
| 2. Minutes from  | MP. The minutes of the meeting held on Zoom on the     |          |
| previous meeting | 16 <sup>th</sup> September were accepted as accurate.  |          |
| agreed           | Proposer – MA,   |          |
| agreed           | Seconder - JB  |          |
| 3. Outstanding   | SM went through the outstanding actions from the       |          |
| actions from     | previous meeting. Many of the actions are on the       |          |
| previous meeting | agenda for the current meeting.                        |          |
| 4. Treasurer     | Padraig sent apologies prior to the meeting. No        | GK, PO'D |
| update           | update at this time from the treasurer.                |          |
|                  | GK has reactivated the account for the community       |          |
|                  | council. There is a balance in the account and the     |          |
|                  | current signatories are GK and BC. GK will liaise with |          |
|                  | Padraig to change the signatories prior to the next    |          |
|                  | meeting. It was proposed the chair and secretary       |          |
|                  | should also be signatories.                            |          |
|                  | Proposer – MC  |          |
|                  | Seconder - KP  |          |
| 5. Overlee Hydro | BS explained the proposal for the hydro at Overlee     | SM       |
|                  | and discussed the grant application requires 2         |          |
|                  | members to support it going forward.                   |          |
|                  | DS asked for further detail. SM to send full paper to  |          |
|                  | all community council members to read prior to next    |          |
|                  | meeting. Agreement that it would be beneficial to      |          |
|                  | have applicant for funding attending future meeting.   |          |
|                  | SM to action.  |          |

6. Working groups updates a. parking/roads b. social media/website c. outreach

BS opened item and invited subgroup representatives to discuss any actions since previous meeting.



**NeSt Road Safety** 

- Priorities Sept 2021.p
- DS discussed draft document with group to gauge priorities and is planning to engage with other local groups around some of the issues identified. Parent council of Netherlee primary may be willing to liaise with this, proposal to link with high schools too. KP queried the current layout of the pavement at Williamwood golf course, currently cones on road to widen pedestrian walkway due to covid, Cllr Ireland confirmed no plans currently but is looking into this. SM raised under priority 3 of DS document possibility of crossing at Stamperland Gardens being reviewed, very busy junction and only a pedestrian crossing on Clarkston Road with no crossing for Stamperland Gardens. KP added in that lowered kerbs would be useful to look into.

Cllr Ireland updated on roads – the council is planning to look at Clarkston Road in it's entirety, a meeting is scheduled for next week. Lines and road markings due to be done in next few months. Active travel also involved and Netherlee primary school and surrounding is due to be considered next after work in Busby.

Actions - subgroup to meet and draft document for consideration. BS writing letter to ERC about road markings.

- b. BL presented options for website after having met with SM as part of subgroup. Domain name generally agreed and PO'D to release funding for site to be set up. Content agreed for website and social media to be informative and have links to relevant council department pages. Facebook page running and will continue to update with meeting details and promote other events happening in our area. Action - PO'D to release funds for establishing website. Proposer - KP, seconder - MA
- c. VP discussed posters/leaflets and distribution. Agreed that one off leaflet drop to each property to raise awareness. KP has

a. Subgroup to meet. BS drafting letter to ERC

- b. PO'D to release funds. Subgroup to meet and create website
- c. Subgroup to create poster/leaflet and liaise with website subgroup

|   | <u> </u>  |
|---|---|
| contact in local community magazine who may allow promotion of the community council.  Action – VP to create poster/leaflet for next meeting along with other interested members. Leaflet drop to be considered after.  BS introduced, there has been a request for the community council to consider the issue of large pools of water gathering after heavy rainfall in the lane between First Avenue and Netherlee Primary School. BS explained it is an ownership issue and the community council role is limited. CM confirmed that the issue is being discussed within the residents meeting, the lane is privately owned and is not a recognised adopted route to the school, there may be agreement between residents around the lane. K Oswald has offered assistance to the residents to write a letter to ERC about the lane. Cllr Ireland also happy to raise the issue and will discuss with the roads department. | Cllr Ireland discussing with council.  CM/SM to liaise over community council input.  |
| CM presented a paper around possibilities of the community council supporting a "gardens in bloom" promotion. Lots of advantages and would promote community values. Also ties in with greener  green space for NeSt.pdf  | For consideration by community council  |
| Cllr Ireland informed members that a tree planting event is happening on the 9 <sup>th</sup> November at Netherlee Park – she will send details to the secretary for further dissemination.  DM has been approached by several residents about the condition of Overlee Park after works have been completed. Issue with felled trees being left piled up. Cllr Ireland asked for photos and will raise directly.   | Cllr Ireland to email secretary  DM to forward photos   |
| BC noted police liaison to be invited to meetings. SM advised that police have been unable to attend due to meetings being on zoom – will invite to next meeting.  BC raised concern about flooding at corners of Stamperland Gardens at bus stops – Cllr Ireland will contact roads department to discuss  Cllr Ireland advised she has been in contact with   | SM  Cllr Ireland  |
|   | council.  Action – VP to create poster/leaflet for next meeting along with other interested members. Leaflet drop to be considered after.  BS introduced, there has been a request for the community council to consider the issue of large pools of water gathering after heavy rainfall in the lane between First Avenue and Netherlee Primary School. BS explained it is an ownership issue and the community council role is limited. CM confirmed that the issue is being discussed within the residents meeting, the lane is privately owned and is not a recognised adopted route to the school, there may be agreement between residents around the lane. K Oswald has offered assistance to the residents to write a letter to ERC about the lane. Cllr Ireland also happy to raise the issue and will discuss with the roads department.  CM presented a paper around possibilities of the community council supporting a "gardens in bloom" promotion. Lots of advantages and would promote community values. Also ties in with greener  CIIr Ireland informed members that a tree planting event is happening on the 9th November at Netherlee Park — she will send details to the secretary for further dissemination.  DM has been approached by several residents about the condition of Overlee Park after works have been completed. Issue with felled trees being left piled up. Cllr Ireland asked for photos and will raise directly.  BC noted police liaison to be invited to meetings. SM advised that police have been unable to attend due to meetings being on zoom — will invite to next meeting.  BC raised concern about flooding at corners of Stamperland Gardens at bus stops — Cllr Ireland will contact roads department to discuss |

|     | more drivers and once this happens service should be reinstated.  |  |
|-----|---|--|
|     | SM informed the members that AM is leaving the council due to moving out of the area. The council wish AM all the best and thank him for his input. |  |
|     | BS presented a map of the area and residences of the members present for information. BS thanked everyone for attending and the meeting was closed. |  |
| 10. | Close  • Next meeting to be held on 18 <sup>th</sup> November in Clarkston Hall and on zoom   |  |